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SIERRA LEONE

21st Session of the UPR

LAO PEOPLE’S DEMOCRATIC REPUBLIC
21 January 2015

Mr President,

Sierra Leone welcomes the delegation of Lao People’s Democratic Republic and thanks them for their national report. 
My delegation commends the Government of Lao People’s Democratic Republic for the ongoing efforts to promote human rights in the country, particularly for its Master Plan on the Development of the Rule of Law, which includes a 5-year Legislative Plan.  Sierra Leone also congratulates Lao PDR for its progress in promoting economic and social rights, particularly in achieving most of the MDGs.

Sierra Leone is concerned about reported discrimination against minorities and religious groups, as well as land-grabbing practices by companies for industrial exploitation and urges the government to take steps to address these.  My delegation will also like to encourage Lao PDR to seek funds to set up a human rights institution in conformity with the Paris Principles.
Sierra Leone would like to make the following recommendations:

1. Ratify ICRMW and the optional protocols of CAT, ICESCR and CEDAW.
2. Submit their outstanding and long overdue reports to the relevant treaty bodies.
3. Establish measures and programmes to eradicate human trafficking and gender-based violence, especially of women and girls.
4. Ensure the implementation of national laws created to abolish early marriage and impose sanctions penalizing this practice
Sierra Leone wishes Lao People’s Democratic Republic a successful completion in this cycle of its national review process.

Thank you, Mr President. 
